

Mission Statement

"Provide safe, clean, reliable, accessible and friendly public transportation services to our region."

Board of Directors

Carrin F. Patman

Jim Robinson First Vice-Chair

Don Elder, Jr. Second Vice-Chair

Troi Taylor Secretary

Lisa Castañeda

Lex Frieden

Bob Fry

Terry Morales

Sanjay Ramabhadran (Ram)

President & Chief Executive Officer

Thomas C. Lambert August 23, 2019

The Honorable Dave Martin Council Member, District E City of Houston 900 Bagby, First Floor Houston, Texas 77024-2797

Dear Council Member Martin,

In response to the August 7th article in *The Tribune* entitled "Metro proposed moving Kingwood Park and Ride," we want to follow up and clarify any misperception regarding the park & ride in Kingwood.

During a METRO Board workshop on July 19th, the option to build an additional park & ride closer to Highway 59 North and Kingwood Drive to improve service was discussed. This was one of several preliminary proposals deliberated to enhance park & rides throughout the METRO service area. Based on recent community input, our intent is to leave the existing park & ride in Kingwood in its current location.

We would not build any infrastructure without robust community input, and we will continue to engage you and your constituents prior to advancing any new plans in your district.

Sincerely,

President & CEO